Mooring Report

11 Jan 2022
Inspections

Inspections and upgrading work will be done in mid February by Apex Diving.  We will require the following to be done:

Mooring S7 (Terry Harris) inspection and report

Mooring N5 (David Farmer) Replacement riser. No inspection required

Mooring N7 (Club mooring) Recover riser having lost the pickup buoy.  No inspection required

We have had one enquiry for a mooring from David Burnett, but he will not require the mooring until later in the year, and possibly not until next year.  He will be moving from the Wimborne area to Bridport, but no house sales or purchasing done yet!  It has been explained to David that moorings have to inspected annually in late winter, and that we do not keep moorings in place on the off-chance that someone might require it.
Portland Harbour Authority (PHA)

PHA have sent out the mooring agreement which I have signed and returned.  PHA boat licences and mooring fees have increased again by about 10%, but we still have our club discount of 25% on the normal fees.  The discounted boat licence fee for a 28’ boat is around £55, and the fixed mooring fee is around £30.  These fees apply to all clubs with moorings in Portland Harbour.
In addition, PHA have announced that this is the last year that they will be issuing ‘Concessionary’ boat licences for vessels which berth in Weymouth Harbour. The concession is considerable, such that, for instance, a 28’ boat in Weymouth Harbour would pay around £22 for a seasonal licence compared with the full price around £75.  This issue affects all sailing clubs, some more than others, and we are endeavouring to get this decision rescinded.  We don’t know how many of our members take advantage of this concession, but believe it to be around 8 to 10.
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